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______________________________________________________________________________

On behalf of the D.C. Open Government Coalition, thank you for giving us the opportunity to address appointment of a new executive director to head the Office of Advisory Neighborhood Commissions (OANC). I am a member of the Coalition board, and a Ward 4 resident served by ANC 3/4G.
Since the Coalition’s founding in 2009, we have helped ANC commissioners with Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) requests, and some commissioners have supported our efforts to increase District government transparency. Across the city, many ANCs have greatly increased public access to their meetings and records.

But under Gottlieb Simon’s leadership, the OANC steadfastly refused to engage with us to make ANCs more accessible to District residents, and many ANCs make little effort at public engagement and transparency. Mr. Simon sought to exclude ANCs from the FOI Act and Open Meetings Act (OMA). He provided no help to ANCs that wanted to make documents available online or live-stream meetings, and no guidance regarding records management and security.
As a result, the Districts 40 ANCs, which are public bodies of the District government, and the 345 commissioners who will serve on them next year, each an elected District official, have been left to their own devices — literally and figuratively — to keep track of their public government records — documents received from within and outside the government, and those they create. Commissioners have used personal computers, cell phones, messaging apps, cloud storage accounts, and commercial internet service providers (ISP). They have government email addresses, but we know at least some commissioners use personal email accounts to conduct government business.
We hope Kent Boese, as the OANC’s new leader, will begin the long-overdue process of bringing ANCs into the digital age — implementing systems to manage, secure and retrieve records and data; and platforms to facilitate engagement with constituents. The Council and executive agencies began this process nearly two decades ago, so the OANC has a lot of catching up to do.
In 2020, the Council created a Technical Support Fund administered by the OANC for “[p]lanning, development, or procurement of a mobile or computer application to assist [commissioners] with outreach and engagement with their constituents,” to supplement existing funding for “communications access services,” and to provide remote meeting, audio-visual, printing and website services for ANCs. See D.C. Code § 1-309.13a(c), enacted in D.C. Law 23-149, the Fiscal Year 2021 Budget Support Act of 2020. But OANC staff testified last spring, two years into the pandemic, that several ANCs still lacked the technologies the fund is supposed to provide, and the OANC had not disbursed any funds to remedy their deficiencies.
Considering how far behind the OANC is with regard to records management and transparency, the Technology Support Fund is a drop in the bucket.
ANCs are public bodies of the District government, made up of commissioners elected by D.C. residents to represent their neighborhood. Like the Council and executive agencies, they are obligated to retain, preserve, secure and disseminate public records in compliance with the FOI Act, D.C. Code § 2-531, et seq.; and D.C. Code § 1-309.11(g). Like Executive Branch agencies, ANCs are subject D.C. Code § 2-1701, et seq., governing public records management. See D.C. Code § 2-1714(a).
 But because they lack even rudimentary records management systems, it is doubtful that they are in compliance.

To protect the integrity of ANCs’ information, to facilitate compliance with the FOI Act, and to ensure public access to meetings, the OANC needs to: 
· Establish a common platform to host all ANCs’ websites; 

· Establish a common electronic records management system to store all documents, emails and other data ANCs create or obtain from within or outside the D.C. government.

· Acquire audio-visual equipment ANCs need to live-stream meetings;
· Formulate policies for managing records, complying with the FOI Act, and the OMA; and provide ANCs staff support to implement those policies; and
· Train ANC commissioners and support staff to use the new technology.
To accomplish all of that, Mr. Boese will need more staff and financial resources. It is likely that he will need additional authority in the ANC enabling statute as well. We sincerely hope the Council will provide those resources.
We look forward to working with the relevant Council committees and the OANC to formulate a plan to modernize the Office and ANC operations. Thank you.
Formed in March 2009, the D.C. Open Government Coalition seeks to enhance public access to government information and transparency of government operations of the District. We believe transparency promotes civic engagement and is critical to a responsive and accountable government. We strive to improve the processes by which the public gains access to government records and proceedings, and to educate the public and government officials about the principles and benefits of open government. Visit our website, www.dcogc.org.
For additional information call Robert Becker, 202 306-2276.
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� The Council is exempt from those requirements pursuant to § 2-1714(b)(1), but addresses records management by rule. See Rules of Organization and Procedure for the Council of the District of Columbia, Art. VIII — Council Records, 88, PR24-001.





